
There is a small church “in the middle of nowhere” it seems, but that has not been forgotten by

the Lord. Different churches and people have been involved in carrying the Gospel to this small

village in Mexico. A lady from Louisiana (Mary Alice Varnell) sent funds to construct the church

building. I cannot remember the year, but it was over 50 years ago. Different missionaries and

churches from our CM churches in Mexico have been instrumental in presenting the wonderful

news of “our dear Saviour’s birth” to these dear ones. Mike and I went when we lived in

Mexico. It was a trip that seemed like we were driving through the bushes. Some of the kindest

happiest people in the world live there in spite of the poor conditions of many of them.

For a few years no one has been going there because of its remote location. In October Cesar

Cruz one of our national missionaries felt the need of once again having weekly services on each

Sunday. The yards were overgrown and the church needing cleaning and repair. The following

pictures show the progress made.

Pictures for # 1

The “before” picture.



Picture # 2

After lot was cleaned up



Picture 3

The first service



Picture 4



The second service

Picture 5

The third service

We can only imagine what great things that are to come at this church. Please pray for them.

So then neither is he that planteth any thing, neither he that watereth; but God that giveth the

increase. 1 Corinthians 3:7

In December, we had our Annual Christmas Party at the Word of Life Christian School

Christian Drama presented by the students

Pictures 1 and 2



Christmas party

Pictures 3, 4 and 5






